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Colin Huntington, Strategic Director, Housing, Environment and Healthy Communities 

 
F.A.O Owner/ Ocuppier   
Taylor Gardens/ Croxdale Terrace Our Ref: NM-TI 658-001 
Gateshead Date: 25/03/2022 
   
   
 

Dear Sir/Madam 
 
TI 658 – Taylor Gardens – Parking Restrictions 
 
 
The council is proposing to introduce a limited parking bay on Taylor Gardens to alleviate 
all day parking and allow a turnover of vehicles for visitors in the area as shown on the 
attached plan TS-TI 658-001. 
 
Following the informal and formal consultation, the Council will look to implement the 
restrictions in the next financial year.  They would then be subject to enforcement in line 
with the Council’s civil enforcement powers in the usual way. 
Comments on the proposal can be made before the 23rd December 2022 by: 
 

• Emailing sarahthompson@gateshead.gov.uk;  
• Online – The Transport Consultations section of the Council website, 

www.gateshead.gov.uk/consultation – a link for this is also on the front page of 
the website under Council & Democracy; 

 
All comments are carefully considered and may be incorporated into the final scheme 
design.   
Unfortunately, owing to limited resources, it is not possible to provide responses to 
individual enquiries. 
 
If you have any queries about the contents of this letter, please feel free to contact me at 
the below address, or by email at sarahthompson@gateshead.gov.uk. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Neil Frier 
Network Manager 
Highways & Waste 
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